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seven of the ten began with the words "Thou shalt
not"—were couched in the negative vein.
While our Lord accepted much of their view his
teaching went far beyond it. In his mind the King-
dom of God was not an order in which men, as the
subjects of God, were mainly concerned with keep-
ing his laws, with avoiding their breach. In his mind
the work of creation had never ceased.  It would
always go on. Men were called to join as partners with
God in making new things. The material world was
the sphere in which men were called to cooperate
with God in work of spiritual creation. The King-
dom of God on this earth was a system of society to
be ordered by men themselves in accordance with
the mind of God. In so far as men learned to see
what the mind of God was, and based their relations
on what they saw, the system they brought into
being would shape those who lived under it in the
likeness of God. His Kingdom was of this world, but
also of the next. I think that our Lord saw this world
as a field of preparation for worlds beyond, which
men neglect at their peril. I do not believe that he
taught that men can fulfil their duty to God in this
world merely by avoiding sin, by helping others to
avoid it, nor by any mere process of escape from
the penalties of sin. Their fundamental task on this
earth was the ordering of men's relations one with
another in accordance with the mind of God—that
is to say, on the basis of the infinite duty which each
owes to God and his brethren the children of God.
In the first part of this book I tried to trace the
influence which led Christians to think of the system
conceived by the founder as something apart from
human society as a whole. They missed his con-
ception of this world as the workshop in which
worlds beyond it are to be shaped. The church
developed as something apart from the world,
through which Christians escaped from the world,

